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Dear Plan Sponsor - Have you received a letter from the IRS with respect to your retirement plan? If

so (or if not, but you want to be prepared in the event you do receive “the letter”), read on.

Starting this month, the IRS commenced a new retirement plan compliance program which starts

with a letter from the IRS.  The letter gives you 90 days to perform both a document and an

operational compliance review.  If you fail to respond to the letter within 90 days, the IRS will

contact you to schedule an exam.

Assuming you choose to conduct the appropriate review and you discover errors, the errors may, if

eligible, be corrected using the correction principles in EPCRS (the Employee Plans Compliance

Resolution System).  If the errors are not eligible for such correction, you may request a closing

agreement and pay a sanction determined pursuant to the fee structure set forth in the VCP

(“Voluntary Correction Program”) – a bit of a gift since normally fees would be assessed under the

more costly, less predictable Audit CAP program fee structure. 

If the IRS agrees with the proposed resolution of errors, it will issue a closing letter to that effect.  If

the IRS does not agree, it may conduct a full scope audit examination.

As this is a pilot program, we have yet to see whether it becomes a standard tool for enforcing plan

compliance.  Nonetheless, it should serve as an incentive to conduct your own compliance review

before you receive “the letter”.  Self-audits are important tools for identifying and correcting

otherwise messy and costly compliance problems – and for responding to “the letter” should one

come your way. 
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MEET THE TEAM

This material is not comprehensive, is for informational purposes only, and is not legal advice. Your use or receipt

of this material does not create an attorney-client relationship between us. If you require legal advice, you should

consult an attorney regarding your particular circumstances. The choice of a lawyer is an important decision and

should not be based solely upon advertisements. This material may be “Attorney Advertising” under the ethics and

professional rules of certain jurisdictions. For advertising purposes, St. Louis, Missouri, is designated BCLP’s

principal office and Kathrine Dixon (kathrine.dixon@bclplaw.com) as the responsible attorney.
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